	                            Minutes of the Zoom Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                                    Held on 8th February 2021


	Present :      Julian Hussey, Guy Livingston, Peter Brook, Allan Staerck, Andrew Livingston, Ayo Fraser, Simon Hussey, Noel Gregory, Dan Butler, Louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, Kathy Briggs          
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Kevin Hart, Tom Gamwell
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting:
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
3. Matters Arising:
Julian is still to open the NatWest bank account.
The Colts are not keen on being involved in Zoom fitness training.
Peter has discussed the grass-cutting invoice with Will Thrower who was grateful for our generous offer of 50% discount.  The lady who deals with this is furloughed at present, so will be actioned on her return.
	Julian Hussey

	
	

	4. Chairman’s Report:

Julian gave feedback on the D&W Chairmens Huddle meeting, much of which has subsequently come out from D&W.  There will be no play this season.  A roadmap for next season was discussed, with possibility of friendlies for the first half of the season and back to a league structure after Christmas, given the length of time away from playing.  However there would likely only be one league fixture per club, either home or away.  Andrew felt that promotion/relegation should be scrapped for next season.  A consultation document has been sent out for clubs to complete.  Ayo will complete after discussion with Andrew and the players.  
Possibility of extending the Colts age range to U19’s was discussed but not felt feasible.

A nomination for RFU Council Representative is required.  Agreed John Constable would be an ideal candidate and that we would offer our support, likewise to Lizzie O’Connor, the new Club Development Officer for the South West.
	

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report:
No major outgoings, balance still approx £8000.  John Patten has to confirm his signature with Barclays to enable changes to the account.
6.  Secretary’s Report:

Email received from Jonna Sports re kit but we are still contracted to Akuma for another season and happy with them.
Simon has circulated an email from D&W re a 15 a side Webinar on 17th February which may be of interest to the coaches.

Simon Peck is pleased that the Safeguarding report is on the website as this shows transparency.  Tom will be asked to only post the minutes once they have been approved at the following month’s meeting.

Discussion was held regarding the email from Will Thrower concerning use of the Pavilion for lateral flow testing for up to 3 months, 7 days a week.  Stuart proposed and Ayo seconded that we should accept their generous offer of compensation.  This was agreed.  Simon will write to Will confirming our acceptance and advising that subject to government regulations and the RFU the latest date for us to require use of the Pavilion would be Saturday 21st August when Andrew suggested we would like to hold the 10’s tournament.

Simon queried whether the insurance had been updated following the kitchen refurbishment.  Noel confirmed that this had been done by the LC.

Dan confirmed that he has bought 30 tickets for the Paintball event.  It is open to over 12’s so Noel will check if any Juniors may be interested.

7. VP’s Report:

To date £1790 received.  Ayo will advise Peter re the 3 BACS payments in October.
8. Fixtures:
Nothing to report.
9.  Coaching / Team Management / Captains Report:

Ayo is continuing with the Zoom fitness sessions on Wednesdays.

10.  Juniors and Colts Report:

Unfortunately the potential Safeguarding Officer has declined the position.  It is hoped all committee members have now completed the Safeguarding course.
Charlie English has all the relevant information for arranging fixtures once this is possible.

There are four potential new Colts, all working locally.

11. Social Report:
Nothing to report.
12.  Grounds Maintenance:
It has been too wet to cut the grass but Guy has been clearing brambles from the ditch and also clearing the drains.  We need to dig a ditch behind the summerhouse and cricket sheds to help with water flow.  Suggested this could be done on NatWest Day.
13.  Business Development Report:
Stuart hopes the 100 Club will stay at 76 members, raising approx £2000 for the club.
Although we cannot use SNAP at the moment, decided to continue with the £9/month standing order.

14.  Club Development:
a)  Safeguarding – position still vacant
b)  School Liaison – Tag Festival will not happen
c)  Publicity – suggested we ask the Bridport News to run a series of articles profiling committee members, starting with the President and Chairman
d)  Volunteers – nothing to report
e)  Development Plan – nothing to report
15.  Any Other Business:
Allan reported a break-in to the Junior Pavilion.  He and Guy have been doing a weekly check but the windows need a better covering.  Guy thinks there are kids on the field at night.  Allan and Peter to ask Will to raise the issue with the police for them to do periodic checks around the grounds.
Peter advised that the shed will need to be treated in the summer.

Meeting closed at 8.20 pm, next meeting Monday 8th March 2021

	Kathy Briggs / Tom Gamwell
Allan Staerck Peter Brook


